
West Way Community Concern

Financial report to 31 July 2014

West way Community Concern (WWCC) took its first donation in April 2013 when one of the 
founder members paid for the hire of the Seacourt Hall and materials for our first public 
meeting. For some months we continued to run on a cash float, collecting donations and paying 
bills in cash. By the time of our inaugaral meeting in October 2013 we had amassed several 
hundred pounds and realised that we needed to deal with finance on a proper footing.

Hence, at that first meeting, it was agreed to open a bank account with Barclays, being the most 
convenient local bank. Barclays customer services proved very unhelpful such that after long 
delays the committee agreed to open an account with the Co-operative Bank which proved far 
easier and was operating by mid-December. 

Since April 2013 we have received income of £12,200. £250 came as a grant from the Sprout, £2 
in interest and the rest in donations from many people, for which we are profoundly grateful. 
From that income, we have spent £8,650. £4,470 was spent on fees to our planning consultant, 
our lawyer, our transport consultant and the writer of our first submission to the Vale.  £3,450 
was spent on printing leaflets, flyers, the first petition, posters, the Whistle, etc. The remainder 
was spent on the 3D model, our email distribution system and meetings. 

At the end of our first official year, we had £3,555 in the bank.

The accounts for the period are attached and we would ask for their acceptance by the meeting.

Update to November 2014

Much has happened since July. Our income is now over £18,000, against which we have spent 
£13,000. Fees and printing remain our largest costs at £6,700 and £4,500 respectively, but we 
have also spent £400 on the Botley T-shirts and over £600 on events, primarily the Stand up for 
Botley day for which we have received some generous contributions. 

We opened our Fighting Fund so that people can pledge their financial support if we need to 
take further (expensive) legal action after the planning committee meeting. This now stands at 
£15,000 which is about half of the minimum cost of applying for and fighting a judicial review. 
Again, we are very grateful for all those who have been able to pledge a contribution in case of 
need.

At present we have about £5,000 in the bank which we estimate is enough to pay for the 
professional help that we need to write our response to the planning officer's report to the 
committee, which we will see only a few days before the meeting.
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